
COMMITTEE REPRESENTING PYIDAUNGSU HLUTTAW

office@crphmyanmar.org

Dated: 8 October 2021

H.E. David Maria SASSOLI 
President of European Parliament

Dear Excellency,

I am delighted to express my sincere appreciation to you and your fellow 
parliamentarians, on behalf of the Committee Representing Pyidaungsu Hluttaw-CRPH 
and People of Myanmar, for joint motion resolution (2021/2905 (RSP)) on the human 
rights situation in Myanmar, including the situation of religious and ethnic groups, 
unanimously adopted by the plenary session of European Parliament on 7 October 2021 
in which the European Parliament called for military leadership of Myanmar to fully 
respect the outcome of the democratic elections of November 2020 and, in order not to 
devastate all the democratic progress achieved in past years, to immediately reinstate 
the civilian government, end the state of emergency, and allow all elected 
parliamentarians to assume their mandates in order to restore constitutional order and 
democratic norms.

Furthermore, we would like to show our heartfelt thanks to you for the resolution to urge 
the immediate and unconditional release of President U Win Myint, State Counsellor Daw 
Aung San Suu Kyi, and all others arrested by Myanmar Junta on unfounded accusations 
during and after the coup, to support the Committee Representing Pyidaungsu 
Hluttaw(CRPH) and the National Unity Government(NUG) as the only legitimate 
representatives of the democratic wishes of the people of Myanmar, to continue imposing 
targeted and robust EU sanctions as well as demanding member states push ahead with 
targeted restrictive measures against those responsible for the coup.

As a legitimate body representing the elected members of parliament, the CRPH 
(Committee Representing Pyidaungsu Hluttaw) will be working closely with the European 
parliament for restoring democracy and the resumption of economic and social 
development in Myanmar through the effective channel of parliamentary diplomacy. We 
strongly believe that mutual solidarity and camaraderie provided by the international 
parliamentarians will help us in pursuing a 'Democratic Federal State'.
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Please accept, Your Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

Sincerely yours,

Aung Kyi Nyunt, MP 

Chairperson

Committee Representing Pyidaungsu Hluttaw (CRPH) 

Myanmar


